
MASS INTENTIONS  ~ July 17 - 23 
Intentions indicated by “+” are deceased; no notations are for living   

MONDAY             7:30 am  –  Mary Katen + 
TUESDAY            7:30 am – Don Wieseler 
WEDNESDAY 9:30 am  Mass at Good Samaritan Center 
THURSDAY         7:30 am – Ted & Jerod Schulz + 
FRIDAY                7:30 am – Larry & Ann Montag 

13
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 
5:30 pm – Dick Fraser + 

9:00 am  – John Zeller + 
5:30 pm – Parishioners 

 

 

MASS INTENTIONS:  Other than at St. Therese 
 
 

Wednesday, July 19 Rev. Robert Frueh +  
By Fr. Bill Zandri – Good Samaritan Center, New Underwood – 9:30 am 

 

 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

FAMILY ROSARY: EVERY SUNDAY AT 7PM 
PLEASE COME!  EVERYONE WELCOME!! 

 

Our Daily Scriptures 
Monday     Ex 1:8-14,22    Ps 124:1-8    Mt 10:34-11:1 
Tuesday     Ex 2:1-15a    Ps 69:3,14,30-31,33-34     Mt 11:20-24 
Wednesday   Ex 3:1-6,9-12    Ps 103:1-4,6-7     Mt 11:25-27 
Thursday   Ex 3:13-20    Ps 105:1,5,8-9,24-27    Mt 11:28-30 
Friday   Ex 11:10-12:14     Ps 116:12-13,15-18    Mt 12:1-8 
Saturday  Ex 12:37-42    Ps 136:1,10-15,23-24    Jn 20:1-2,11-18 

Sunday  Wis 12:13,16-19    Ps 86:5-6,9-10,15-16    Rom 8:26-27    Mt 13:24-43  

 

 

Faithful Citizenship   For creation awaits with eager expectation 

the revelation of the children of God;…in hope that creation itself would 
be set free from slavery to corruption and share in the glorious freedom 
of the children of God.  We know that all creation is groaning in labor 
pains even until now; and not only that, but we ourselves, who have the 
first fruits of the Spirit, we also groan within ourselves as we wait for 
adoption, the redemption of our bodies.        ROM 8:18-23 
http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/071617.cfm  
 

Liturgical Ministry Schedule – July 22 & 23 
 

SAT. 5:30 pm   E.M.:  Jill Leberknight, Marcia Zacher  (S) Jeff & Martha Cook, 
Pat Guerttman, Kathy Houston, Joe Zacher   Lectors:  Julie Shauger, Louella 
Vifquain       Ushers:   Jim & Roxie Quintus    Gift Bearers:  Becky Huber, Kay 
Olson, Diane Wilkinson      Altar Servers:  Adriana Young 
 

SUN. 9 am   E.M.:  Julie Heintz (S) Emily Brodeur (S only), Diane Ange, 
Rachel Edelen, Paul Schneider, Mark Vedder, Ray & Mary Wagner   Lectors:  
Jerry Kanta, Brenda Wills   Ushers:   Tom & Melanie Parson, Seth Edelen, 
Max Edelen    Gift Bearers:  Chuck & Holly Bossen     Altar Servers:  Hayden 
Czerwonka, Joshua French, Chloe Thome, Madyson Wolfe 
 

SUN.  5:30 pm  E.M.:  Chris VanCleave  (S) Greg Rausch, Dcn Chuck Rausch 
Lectors:  Dave VanCleave        Ushers:  Ben VanCleave, Will Winch   
Gift Bearers:  William & Marcy Morrison Family       Altar Servers:  Spencer 
Morrison, Harley Tillett 

Please remember to find a substitute if needed.  
If you have changes for future schedules,  

call the office at 342-1556. 
 

Parish website: 
 

www.sainttheresechurch.org 
_____________________________________ 

“We want to thank everyone who prayed 
for us, especially for Clarence, and also 
for the caring & neat cards sent by the 

Altar Society.  God love you all!”  
– Clarence & Antoinette (Nettie) Wagner 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  
Mr. & Mrs. Justin & Keara 

(Bradford) ASHLEY on your 

marriage, July 8, 2017 
Praying you live joyfully ever after with God and each other. 

 

==  Fr. Kerry’s Korner  ==   
      

One sentence sure to make us tremble or laugh, “I’m 
from Washington and I am here to help.” I think we have all 
come across situations when we did not understand or 
appreciate a rule, custom, or code. With the parking lot finished, 
I have heard some pretty good comments about the extra 
parking, as well as some incredulous comments. Everyone 
seems to like the extra parking space, the trees, and the 
plantings. Thank you to everyone who made a special donation 
for the landscaping. I also want to thank Scott and Travis Sime 
of Jolly Lane for planting everything. The two landscaping pods 
in the parking lot are a beautiful addition, even if we would have 
preferred to forgo the expense. I think the trees and landscaping 
pods are wonderful. They were also required by the City for new 
parking lot construction. 

 

When we wanted to add to the parking lot, we had to 
re-apply for a conditional use permit for parking in our residential 
area. The process exists to ensure that businesses or dwellings 
that are higher density will not negatively impact the residents. 
Any new construction must be done to current codes if it hopes 
to be approved by the city. If you look around town you will see 
trees and plantings done around buildings and parking lots 
(would that they were all maintained.) There is also a rule, as a 
safety requirement, that no parking space may open  directly to 
an alley. Thus you see four spots crossed out by white lines and 
concrete parking berms in the new area. Fortunately the City 
allowed us to “grandfather in” the long line of handicapped 
parking spots on our alley. Our engineers did a great job guiding 
us through the code requirements, approval process, and site 
design to maximize parking.  

 

Which brings me to the one code requirement that 
doesn’t really make much sense. We left one garage standing 
from the 832 Dilger purchase. We are now required to label it 
611 Van Buren. We needed two handicapped parking spots up 
there even though they don’t serve our purposes well. I can only 
say that we use all our handicapped parking at most weekend 
services and it is really appreciated. We thought it prudent not to 
argue those two spaces which would require going through an 
approval process again, in favor of the concessions on our 
current parking spots which open to the alley. I will occasionally 
use a handicapped spot farther from the entrance during the day 
when there are no services for short term parking. I think it would 
be permissible to use those spots at the north end of our lot for 
any purpose if we are very close to Mass time and they haven’t 
been accessed yet. Please err on the side of generosity in your 
prudential judgements. Thank you for your special donations to 
the parking lot project. 

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/071617.cfm
http://www.sainttheresechurch.org/


Family and Friends of   

Sharon Weber 
Are invited to honor her  

80th Birthday 
With a card shower. 

Cards may be sent to:   
414 Sandra Lane 

Rapid City, SD  57701 
Sharon’s five children and their families thank you for 

helping celebrate this extraordinary lady. 
 

HELP NEEDED!  Selling WeCare & Scrip cards after the 
2nd, 4th, & 5th Saturday night Mass!    

Just call, text or leave a message at 430-0459.   
You can even e-mail me at ylw_flowers65@hotmail.com. 

I’ll be happy to get you started.  ~ Melanie Karp 

 
Please add JEAN WALLMAN to your prayers.   

Bulletin Prayer List:     
Margo Aerts, Tim Ange, Bill Backhaus, James Birch, Shirley Black,  

Kathy Borkovec, Barbara Boyd, Lorraine Brooks, Britney Weber Brouillette, 
Rose Brunson, Kellee Callender, Janice Carlbom, Nick Cederberg, Chad, 
Jeanette Christensen, Dorothy Coats, Mike Cole, Barb Collins, Irene Cox, 

Katherine Craig, Scott Crawford, Tom Crawford, Darlene Davignon, Debra, 
Ginny DeJager, Bob Doran, Brian Engle, Todd Ennen, Ron Eucher,  

Cathy Falcone, Judy Fisher, Elvina Follum, Vev Fuller, Haven Garrett,  
Tim Garrett, Joe Gruenwald, Laurie Gustaf, Tom Haney, Harold Hansen,  

Sue Hayden, Heather, Jaime Hopfauf, Danelle Horton, Rosemary Huggins, 
Angie Jangula, John, Jeff Jonas, Joshua, Chris Keuhler, Arlene Kingsley, 

Corky Leach, Gary Lewis, Lynn Loomer, Lorraine, Tom Lowry, Gayle Martin, 
Brad Maskovich, Susan McFadden, Bob Mercer, Steve Miller,  

Donna Moreland, Aggie Mousel, Ann Weber O’Connell, Millie Oreshoski,  
Pat Osburn, Margaret Paris, Donald Pazie, Travis Peterson, Helen Quasney, 

Ted & Judy Rapp, John Radziwon, Russ Rearick, Joel Rivera,  
Claude & Bennie Saldanha, Carla Sandifer, Janelle Scherr, Allen Schwahn, 

Lillian Schwahn, Shirley, Steve & Britney, Leo Stulc, Greg Suto, Wilma Theis, 
Riley Thomas, Rob Tidball, Tim, Terry Usera, Patty Van Horn, Jean Wallman, 

Eileen Walters, Janet Werner, Larry Wetsch, Willey, De Etta Young 
 

 
The sower went out to sow.  The Lord has sown the seeds of vocations 

to priesthood and religious life in our parish.  Be good ground!  
Encourage the gifts of compassion and leadership  

wherever you find them.  (Matthew 13:1-23) 

PLEASE PRAY FOR VOCATIONS! 

 

Love, INC. CLOTHE-A-KID program 
If you are considering donating to the Clothe-A-Kid program but 
would like to do it anonymously and still get a tax receipt,  you 

can make your check out to Love Inc with a note of Clothe-A-Kid 
on the memo line and drop it in the collection basket or mail it to 

Love, Inc at PO Box 3266, Rapid City, SD  577709.    
If you mark it from St. Therese, the church will still get credit for 
your donation.  If you have signed up to donate, they would like 

to have the money by July 17th so they can prepare for the 
shopping on August 12 and 19.  Questions call Diane 381-6389. 

 

Altar Society Funeral Chairpersons ~ JULY 

Chairperson: Kathy Klemann 
Co-chair:  Ginny Chandler  

 

Rest In Peace  
Rose Wickenheiser 

They go no further than God - and God is very near. 

 
Jesus is here, come share a part of your day with Him….. 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
MONDAYS:  8 am to 4:45 pm 

Benediction & Evening Prayer at 4:45 pm 

 
 

A LITTLE LAUGH … 

Connie said, “Found a piece of cake in the fridge with a note 
saying, ‘Please do not eat!’  

Now there’s an empty plate, and a note saying  
‘Don't tell me what to do!’” 

 
 

Need a $10 gift card to send to someone special?  For 

a limited time We Care/Scrip has Target and 

Walmart gift cards on hand in the amount of $10.  We 

Care/Scrip also carries $10 gift cards to many other 

places such as Dairy Queen, Noodles & Company and 

Burger King to name a few.  Come by the We 

Care/Scrip table after Saturday night or Sunday 

morning masses or visit with the ladies in the Parish 

Office to buy yours now.  Keep in mind, a percentage 

of the money spent stays with the Church to help the 

needy in our community. 
 

May our stewardship of time, talent, and treasure show us to be 
among those who have heard the message of Christ and taken it 
in, yielding a hundred- or sixty – or thirty-fold! 
 

GENERAL FUND:  Contributions this week 
       Envelopes                       $  5040.04 
             Plate Collection   $    960.31
 Children’s Collection            $      78.50 
 Votive Candle Income           $    111.00 
             TOTAL                                       $  6189.85 

Amount needed per week:     $  6805.00 

                            

 CONTRIBUTIONS TO  CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 
     Building Improvements  $   262.00 
 Parking Lot Fund  $     10.00 
 Parking Lot Trees  $     20.00 
     

“THANK YOU” FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS TO: 
Seminarian Fund   $    106.00 
Priest Retirement Aid  $      35.63 
Solidarity Fund for Africa  $    375.00 

COLLECTIONS FOR  JULY:                               
July 16:   General Fund   July 23:   General Fund   July 30:   General Fund 

JULY: Priest Retirement Aid Assoc., Building Improvements, Seminarian Fund 

mailto:ylw_flowers65@hotmail.com


Fall Festival Planning Meeting 
Sunday July 16th at 10:15 am 

Looking forward to brainstorming with long-time volunteers AND 
new folks with fresh new ideas – young or old!!  If you have any 

questions contact Doris Ann Werlinger at 348-6311. 

 

ANOTHER LITTLE LAUGH… 

It was 2 am and Ole still hadn’t come to bed, so Lena went downstairs 
to investigate.  She found Ole at his desk poring over some figuring he 
had done on a legal pad and looking perplexed.  “Vhat are you up to so 
late? She asked him.  “I’ve been doing some tinking,” answered Ole.  
“Ve ain’t been making much money on da eggs and milk, and I vas 
trying to figger out sumting else for da cows and shickens to do.” 

 

 

 

 
 

To the Knights of Columbus 
for purchasing a round 
table cart for the parish. 

 

THANK YOU WILL WINCH 

and everyone that helped 

to put together another 

successful golf tournament!!! 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to 

the St. Therese Knights of 

Columbus Council #8025 

received STAR 

COUNCIL, the highest 

award given to individual 

councils!  WAY TO GO KNIGHTS!!! 

 

CEREAL, CANNED FRUIT, JELL-O, 

TOILET PAPER and DEODORANT 
ARE NEEDED AT CHURCH RESPONSE 

 Please place your items in box at either entrance!  THANK YOU !!  
 

MOMMY’S CLOSET  Items needed soon:  

DIAPERS: size 3-5, SUMMER CLOTHES up to size 6,  

SOCKS & UNDERWEAR up to size 6    
We greatly appreciate all your contributions.   

Please place all items in the cradles at either entrance.  

 

NEWBORN Baby Items 0-3 months . . new DIAPERS new 
and/or very gently used Outfits, rattles, onesies, receiving 

blankets, etc.  collected & donated to BIRTHRIGHT. 

 

~ PRAYER CHAIN ~  
  This is not the list in the bulletin.   

 

If you would like prayers or would like to be a link in the 
prayer chain, please contact  Karen Thorp  

at 342-1556, ext. 15 or ffkaren@rushmore.com. 

A parishioner is seeking a house-keeper.  

Very part-time.  Please call the office at  

342-1556 for details. 

 
Father Kari’s NEW CD in the office!! 

“Father Kari’s Old Time Classics” 

1 for $15; 2 for $25! 
Please make check payable to:  Fr. Arnold Kari 

Get em while we got em and get your 
toes a tappin! 

 
 

 

Boy Scouts Troop 7 meets Mondays at 7 pm @ St. Therese 
-New Members Welcome!  Boys ages 11 - 17 
Call Rick Edelen at 415-5764 for more information. 

 

Light Weigh One King 
We invite you… to transform your life and enjoy the 
Spiritual Benefits as well as Weight Loss/Stabilization 
by joining Light Weigh One King Bible Study 
12 week DVD program, designed to evangelize Jesus 
Christ, and help people connect to His loving, transforming 
power in their lives!  Information meeting at Cathedral on 
July 18th at 9:30 am.  Program begins August 1st.  For 
information, contact Susan at jswagfam@gmail.com 

 

Cursillo Three Day Weekends 
Cursillo, Spanish for short course, is a personal enrichment program, 
which concentrates on Christian piety, study and action. Weekends 
held at Firesteel Creek Lodge, Isabel, SD. 
Men’s Weekend — August 10-13 
Women’s Weekend — August 17-20 
Applications can be found at http://blessedsacramentchurch.org and 
searching for Cursillo Application. The completed forms and $25 
registration fees may be mailed to Cursillo Movement, c/o Blessed 
Sacrament Church, 4500 Jackson Blvd., Rapid City, SD 57702. 
Questions can be directed to Richard Rangel (605) 391-418 or 
richard.rangel@rushmore.com or David Elkjer (605) 209-6782 
delkjer@vastbb.net 
 

Check out the Lighthouse Display in the Parish 

Center for excellent CD’s, books and other items!  

We’re sure you’ll see something you’ll enjoy!! 

 
RELIGIOUS FREEDOM PUBLIC PROTEST                 
Every Friday from 4-5 by the statue of Abraham Lincoln on the corner 
of 9th and Main to pray the Rosary and the Divine Mercy Chaplet.  

 
 
 

HAVE YOU LOOKED AT THE BACK PAGE? 
These are advertisers that help support YOUR parish. 

Please support them & THANK THEM!   
 

mailto:jswagfam@gmail.com
http://blessedsacramentchurch.org/
mailto:richard.rangel@rushmore.com
mailto:delkjer@vastbb.net


ONE MORE LITTLE LAUGH… 

A young and foolish pilot wanted to sound cool on the aviation 
frequencies. So, this was his first time approaching a field during the 
nighttime. Instead of making any official requests to the tower, he said: 
"Guess who?" The controller switched the field lights off and replied: 
"Guess where?" 

A Man in Love With God = Fr. McAlear  

“Fr. Richard McAlear is a man in love with God: the Father, 
the Son and the Holy Spirit. He is in love with the people of 
God. He greatly loves Our Lady. He is in love with the 
priesthood and the healing ministry. He has had a 
worldwide [healing] ministry since 1976. The Holy Spirit 
has given him a unique charism in which he communicates 
the tender, personal love of God.” (Description from a book 
by Fr. McAlear)  Come to the “Jesus, Healer of My Body 
and Soul” Healing Retreat at Blessed Sacrament Church in 
Rapid City on September 15-17.  The retreat is free.  Come 
experience the love of Christ.  More information is available 
at www.blessedsacramentchurch.org or call Jean at 605-
399-9522.  Bring your loved ones and tell others about it! 

 

Are you a single, separated or divorced Catholic?  

CONNECTED CATHOLICS OF SD A group that provides a social 

and spiritual group of single, widowed, separated, and divorced 
Catholic men and women ages 35 & up a network of activities that 
offer companionship for singles.   
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

  Saturday, August 5 - Moon Walk - Central Hills - 5:30pm 
 Thursday, August 17 - Dine Out - Alpine Inn - Hill City - 5pm 
If you need additional information or would like to be put on our email list 
please contact Brenda at 718-0954 or Larry at 355-9087.   

 

VERITATIS SPLENDOR INSTITUTE 
The Veritatis Splendor Institute (VSI) is offering a Catechist 
Certification Program for all who are interested in sharing in the 
mission of the Church to proclaim the Gospel to all, to evangelize and 
to catechize:  DREs, youth ministers, catechists, core team members, 
Catholic school teachers, volunteers, liturgists, musicians, and any 
pastoral ministers and other who want to grow as evangelists and 
teachers of the Faith.  Basic and Master Certification Programs are 
offered.  Classes begin in September.  Deadline for registration is 
August 1.  Information and application packets are available at the 
Office of Faith Formation, or online at 
www.veritatissplendorinstitute.com.  Contact Susan Safford 
(ssafford@diorc.org) or Susan Thompson (sthompson@diorc.org), 
605-716-5214 x221 for more information. 
 

FAMILY LIFE MINISTRIES 
For info. or to register for the following ministries, call Amy 
at FLM, 716-5214 x236 or ajulian@diorc.org  
 
 

Heart to Heart: A Weekend Retreat for the Engaged 
July 21-23, Sept. 22-24.  Please register on-line at 
www.WestRiverHeart2Heart.com.  
 

NFP ~ Natural Family Planning  
Sept. 16 – St. Therese Church, Rapid City;   
Nov. 18- Cathedral OLPH, Rapid City 

 

Texas Barbeque Dinner to Benefit Seminarians 
A barbeque will be hosted by the Knights of Columbus to 
celebrate vocations on Saturday, July 29, from 6:30 to 8:30 
p.m. at Blessed Sacrament Fellowship Hall, Rapid City.  A 
freewill offering will be taken. All donations will be used to 
support our West River seminarians. Reservations are 
requested but not required (Help us know how many 
people to serve.) Please call 721-7636 

 

National Association of Pastoral Musicians 

Invites you to attend A Day of Music 
Liturgy Inspiration and Rejuvenation 

featuring LEAH SEDLACEK 
Saturday, July 22nd  ~ 9:30 am to 4 pm 

Blessed Sacrament Church in Rapid City 

Lunch Provided 
To register for this FREE event, 

contact Pat McDowell at 605.787.0638 or 
patmcdowell@gmail.com by Monday, July 17, 2017 

 

Habitat for Humanity Volunteer Service Opportunities 

FAMILY SUPPORT TEAM 

CONTRUCTION TEAM 
To become involved, please contact Nick at 348-9196 or 

nick@blackhillshabitat.org-610 E. Omaha St., Rapid City, SD  57701 

  

Bishop’s Golf Classic and Bunco Social 
You are invited to join Bishop Gruss for the 4th Annual Western 
South Dakota Bishop’s Golf Classic and Bunco Social for non-
golfers on Monday, August 14. Tournament will take place at 
Arrowhead Country Club in Rapid City.  
Tournament Schedule: 11a.m. Registration; Noon Shotgun Start; 
1-5 p.m. Bunco Social for Non-Golfers. Golf and Bunco will be 
followed by Dinner & Awards.  
Your support will help enrich the lives of Catholic families in western 
South Dakota including:  Scholarships for the Catholic Social Services 
Uplifting Parents Program, Tuition assistance for Rapid City Catholic 
School System, Western South Dakota Catholic Foundation Grants to 
Catholic purposes throughout the diocese.  For further information or 
sponsorship opportunities register online: www.wsdcf.org or contact 
Tim Henderson at Phone: (605) 343-3541 or THenderson@diorc.org 
 

National Tekakwitha Conference Fundraiser 
The National Tekakwitha Conference will be held in 

Rapid City, July 19-22. To help fund conference expenses 
the local committee is sponsoring a raffle.   

1st prize 2017 Polaris 900 Ranger ATV; 2nd Prize Polaris Sportsman 450 HO 
ATV; 3rd prize Samsung 65-70” flat screen TV. 

Tickets are $20 each or three for $50. 

Drawing July 21 at conference. Need not be present to win.  
To purchase raffle tickets contact the conference treasurer, Deacon Marlon 

Leneaugh, at the Catholic Chancery, 605-343-3541 or by email 
mleneaughsr@diorc.org. He can sell you tickets or direct you to other 

committee members with tickets. 

http://www.blessedsacramentchurch.org/
http://www.veritatissplendorinstitute.com/
mailto:ssafford@diorc.org
mailto:sthompson@diorc.org
mailto:ajulian@diorc.org
http://www.westriverheart2heart.com/
mailto:patmcdowell@gmail.com
mailto:nick@blackhillshabitat.org
http://www.wsdcf.org/
mailto:THenderson@diorc.org
mailto:mleneaughsr@diorc.org


Hope For New Life (HFNL) Ministry 
Celebrating the 11th Year of Our Jail Ministry 
We thank you for your prayers on behalf of HFNL Jail Ministry. In July, we 
celebrate the 11th year of our jail visits. Again, we thank Our Lord for this 
blessing and mission.  Below, our ministry shares a special prayer with you. 
We pray this at the start of each of the four jail groups we conduct on Wed. 
evenings:  A Daily Prayer for Justice and Mercy 
Pause before you begin to pray. Hear the words of Jesus speak to you: "I was 
in prison and you visited me… (Matthew 25:36)  Jesus, with the Father and 
the Holy Spirit...Give us your compassion for those in prisons, jails, and 
juvenile detention centers.  Mend in mercy the broken in mind and memory.  
Soften the hard of heart, the captives of anger.  Free the innocent, parole the 
trustworthy.  Awaken the repentance that restores hope.  May prisoners’ 
families persevere in their love.  Jesus, heal the victims of crime. They live with 
the scars. Lift to eternal peace those who die.  Grant victims’ families the 
forgiveness that heals.  Give wisdom to lawmakers and to those who judge.  
Instill prudence and patience in those who guard.  Make those in prison 
ministry bearers of your light.  For all of us are in need of your mercy! Amen 
Your faith life is a preparation for something better to come. God has a definite 
plan for you, far beyond what you can imagine now. You will find God’s mission 
for you if you try to do His will. Perhaps, serving our ministry just might be that 
mission. To learn more about HFNL, please contact Bill Gradoville (341-
2721).You are also welcome to attend our monthly HFNL business meetings 
every 3rd Monday of the month at Catholic Social Services at 6:30 pm.  

 

Humanae Vitae 49th Anniversary!! 
 In July 2017, the Church will celebrate the 49th 
Anniversary of Pope Paul VI’s encyclical on married love, 
Humanae Vitae, a timeless teaching, which is incredibly 
timely today!  Pope Paul VI predicted that contraception 
would lead to a myriad of unintended consequences 
including marital infidelity, lower moral standards, a 
lessening of the “reverence due to a woman” and 
increased interference by the government into “the most 
personal and intimate responsibility of husband and wife.”  
Unfortunately, one doesn’t need to be a social scientist to 
see that his warnings were sadly prophetic.   
 But there is hope!  St. John Paul II’s Theology of 
the Body increased the Church’s understanding of the 
beauty of married love, and scientific advances in Natural 
Family Planning have made it possible to responsibly live 
out the call to authentic married love in the 21st century.  
Our diocese is expanding the reach of NFP into every 
heart.  Come celebrate the timeless, yet timely, teaching of 
the Church, which is more relevant today than ever!   
Your prayers, your witness, your knowledge, and your 

willingness to share all of this 
can change our culture and change our world! 

 

Join us for a Celebration of Humanae Vitae, 
NFP and Married Love 

Including a Holy Hour and Reception 
Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church, Rapid City, SD 

July 23, 2017    6:30-8:30 
For questions, call Amy Julian, 605-716-5214 x236 or email 

ajulian@diorc.org 
RSVP’s are not necessary, but are appreciated to help us plan! 

Rest In Peace  
Sr. Florence McMananen 

They go no further than God - and God is very near. 

 

Courage and EnCourage 
Two new support groups are forming in the Diocese of Rapid City — 
Courage ministry for those with same-sex attractions who want to 
participate more in the Catholic Church and EnCourage ministry for 
their friends and family. The chaplains can be reached by phone. To 
protect anonymity, a contact number for the chaplains is given here. 
Callers can leave a message, and a chaplain will contact the caller and 
give them ministry and meeting information as well as assistance in 
discerning if the ministry will be helpful to them. Call Courage at 605-
646-3363 or EnCourage at 605-519-8688. To learn more about this 
ministry go to http://couragerc.org or email office@couragerc.org. 

 

All are invited for a COMMUNITY FOOT 

CARE CLINIC each month at St. Therese 
Interim Healthcare will be providing a community foot care clinic. $10 
per person: feet soak, toenails cut and lotion applied. 
July 21st at 9 am til done with those present.   
Please call 348-5885 to sign up or ask questions. 

 

Right to Life Volunteers   Volunteers are needed to 

work the Central States Fair booth, Rapid City, August 18-26. If 
you can work even an hour it would help — invite a friend or two 
to work with you! Donations for materials and prizes are needed 
for each booth. Finally, we can use Prayer Warriors throughout 
the year. For more information contact Diane Ange at 721-3065 
or email your name, address, and phone number to 
heavenlysent2@juno.com. The Right to Life address is PO Box 
1072, Rapid City, SD 57709. 
 

Three Winners Fundraising Cards – $20 

each (use repeatedly all year!) Save 

hundreds$$$$$ 
Flowers.com  20% off purchase 

Texas Roadhouse  Free cactus blossom w/purchase of Entrée 
Subway  Free 6” sub with purchase of 6” sub & med drink 

Smiling Moose   Free chips and drink combo with purchase of entree 
Pizza Ranch  Free cactus bread with purchase of large pizza 

Orange Julius  Buy one get one free small orange julius 
Mr. Movies  Free catalog move rental with rental of new release 

Flags and Wheels Free go card or lasar tag game with purchase of same 
Dominoes FREE PIZZA!  Buy one get one free 

DQ FREE SUNDAE, Buy one get one free 
Arbys FREE SHAKE, With purchase of combo meal 

Denny’s 20% OFF TOTAL BILL! 
Papa Murphy’s $2 OFF FAMILY SIZE PIZZA 

Golden Corral $1 off each buffet 
Maze $1 off single maze admission 

El Mariachi Mexican Restaurant 10% of entire purchase! 
PLAY IT AGAIN SPORTS $5 OFF $25 PURCHASE 

FIRESTONE $5 off oil change  

Get them from the office or Steubenville Youth!  THANKS!! 

mailto:ajulian@diorc.org
mailto:office@couragerc.org
mailto:heavenlysent2@juno.com


Diocese of Rapid City Job Openings at St. Thomas 

More/St. Elizabeth Seton 
2017/18 Teaching Positions available at 

St. Thomas More/St. Elizabeth Seton 
High School Spanish – Full time  

SES Kitchen – Full time ~ Library Assistant – Part Time  

Contact Molly Rausch – mrausch@rccss.org – 605-348-1477 

 

Diocese of Rapid City Vacancy Announcement  — 

Full time Tribunal Administrative Assistant  
Applications are being accepted for the full time position of Tribunal 
Administrative Assistant.  Assists the Judicial Vicar in the general 
coordination and direction of all Tribunal functions. Serves as Notary 
for the Tribunal.  Excellent secretarial skills including confidentiality and 
a high level of competency with computers and computer programs. 
Must demonstrate a willingness to learn the canonical system, 
implement it and maintain it. Training on the theology of this system will 
be provided. Maintains and demonstrates a positive attitude toward the 
invalidity process. Must be a self-starter with strong customer service 
skills and the ability to work with limited direct supervision. Practicing 
Catholic with a good grasp of the Catholic Faith. Open until filled. 
Interested individuals should send a bio and letter of application by e-
mail or postal mail listing three professional references along with a 
completed application form that can be downloaded from the diocesan 
website at: http://www.rapidcitydiocese.org/chancellor/employment/ 
The Diocese of Rapid City offers a competitive salary and benefits 
package. Office of the Chancellor, Diocese of Rapid City, 606 
Cathedral Drive, Rapid City SD 57701 or email msimonson@diorc.org 
 

Diocese of Rapid City Vacancy Announcement — 

Part time Filing Clerk 
Applications are being accepted for the half time (20 hours per week) 
position of Filing Clerk for the Office of the Chancellor.  Is responsible 
for maintaining the filing system in an organized manner for the 
function of the Chancellor’s office.  Excellent clerical skills with an 
emphasis on details, organization and logical thinking. Must possess a 
high level of confidentiality and discretion. Competency with computers 
is required. Must demonstrate a willingness to learn the filing system 
and maintain it. Familiarity with the Catholic Faith and the operation of 
the Catholic Church preferred. Open until filled.  Interested individuals 
should send a bio and letter of application by e-mail or postal mail 
listing three professional references along with a completed application 
form that can be downloaded from the diocesan website at: 
http://www.rapidcitydiocese.org/chancellor/employment/ 
The Diocese of Rapid City offers a competitive salary and benefits 
package. Office of the Chancellor, Diocese of Rapid City, 606 
Cathedral Drive, Rapid City SD 57701 or email msimonson@diorc.org 

 

Tent Setups for Summer 2017 
Big thanks to the guys who came June 17 and helped raise the roof on 
the tent at Terra Sancta, including; Leon L., Kurt M., Jim J., Bob W., Bill 
G., Ernie G., Larry L. and Don B.  We were able to put the skin on the 
tent and raise it in in less than a half an hour do to Leon Lunders and 
Grace Brechtel assisting in building the frame. 
Other dates I could use help coming up: 
1.  Monday, July 24 at 8:30 a.m. up on the hill for Boys Totus Tuus 
2. Saturday, July 29  at 8:30 a.m. move to South Lawn for TSRC 
3. August/September take down for the year TBD 
Please let me know of any dates you plan to assist, and please feel free to 
invite anyone you would enjoy working with to help with the moves.  Thank you 
for your help, Daniel Brechtel, 605 209-3389 

Thank you to all involved in a ministry like the 

Funeral Meal ministry , Meals on Wheels 

ministry, the Homebound ministry, & the 

Mission Meal ministry!  

What a blessing you are! 
If you would like information on how YOU can be involved 

with these ministries, please call the office TODAY!!   

 

Catholic Medical Association     
The Sacred Heart of Jesus Guild of the Catholic Medical 
Association has been officially chartered by the National CMA 
for the Rapid City Diocese.  All medical professionals, clinical 
and administrative, are invited to be a part of this exciting 
physician led organization which seeks to inform and inspire its 
members, in steadfast fidelity to the teachings of the Catholic 
Church, to uphold the principles of the Catholic faith in the 
science and practice of medicine.  
 This year, the Annual Education Conference of the CMA will 
be in Denver, Colorado from September 7-9.  The focus of the 
conference will be “Medicine at the Service of Marriage and 
Family: Transforming the Culture with Love and Truth.”  
Both the topic and location are incredibly timely for us as a new 
Guild.  Some of the greatest challenges to medical professionals 
desiring to uphold the principles of the Catholic faith stem from 
society’s misunderstanding of the family, and this convention 
offers a number of seminars ranging from NaPro Technology, to 
Bioethics in Family Decision Making, Gender Dysphoria in 
Children, Hospice Palliative Medicine and even Medical 
Marijuana!  Incredibly fascinating topics, completely consistent 
with the Catholic faith, and many which offer CMEs.   
For More information, see www.cathmed.org, contact Amy Julian 
at 605-716-5214 ext 236 or ajulian@diorc.org, or contact George 
Ceremuga, president of the Sacred Heart Guild at 
lamedeerdoc@yahoo.com .   
 

St. Therese Prayer 
St. Therese, the Little Flower, please pick me a 
rose from the heavenly garden and send it to 
me with a message of love.  Ask God to grant 

me the favors I ask, I thee implore, and tell 
Him I will love Him each day more and more. 

 

Share your gift of intercessory prayer & join 

the PRAYER MINISTRY FOR THE DYING   
We pray 3 Divine Mercy chaplets for those near the end of life.  

Volunteers are contacted by text or email and asked to pray from home or 
church.  Contact Patrick to join or request prayers.  569-1012 

patdanflan@protonmail.com. 

 

BEAUTIFUL 3D postcards for sale!  $1 each or 
12 for $10.  You have to see them!!   
Mailed for same price as a letter!!! 
Get some from the office TODAY! 
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